
 

     

 

 
 

 

  

 

 
 

 

October 14, 2019 

Mr. John Mefford, L.G.  
Washington State Department of Ecology 
Toxics Cleanup Program / Central Regional Office 
1250 W. Alder Street 
Union Gap, WA 98903 

Subject: Quarterly Progress Report – 3rd Quarter 2020 
Chelan Chevron 
232 East Woodin Avenue 
Chelan, Washington 

Dear Mr. Mefford: 

Leidos, Inc. (Leidos), has prepared this Quarterly Progress Report (QPR) on behalf of 
Resource Environmental, LLC (RELLC), an environmental service provider to Chevron 
Environmental Management and Real Estate Company (Chevron).  This QPR documents 
activities performed to satisfy the requirements of Agreed Order No. DE 10629, which 
was entered into by Chevron and the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) 
in June 2014 for the above-referenced site (the Site).  This QPR covers the reporting 
period between July 1 and September 30, 2020. 

ACTIVITIES COMPLETED DURING THE CURRENT REPORTING PERIOD:  

 In July 2020, Chevron transitioned management and direction of future work 
required under Agreed Order No. DE 10629 to RELLC.  RELLC has contracted 
Leidos to resume their previous role as the primary environmental consultant for 
the project. 

 In July 2020, RELLC initiated requests to obtain property access agreements to 
conduct future supplemental remedial investigation activities on the properties at 
221 E. Woodin Avenue and 136 E. Johnson Avenue.  To date, RELLC has fully 
executed an agreement for the property at 221 E. Woodin Avenue; however, 
access negotiations for the property at 136 E. Johnson Avenue are still on-going. 

 On August 6, 2020, representatives of Chevron, RELLC, Leidos, and Arcadis met 
with Ecology through a web-based virtual meeting to discuss the transition of the 
management and consultant roles for the project. 
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 On August 27, 2020, representatives of RELLC and Leidos met with Ecology 
through a web-based virtual meeting to discuss proposed modifications to the 
Supplemental Remedial Investigation Work Plan – Phase 5, which had previously 
been prepared by Arcadis and which was approved by Ecology on June 24, 2020. 

 On September 23, 2020, Leidos submitted an agency review draft copy of 
Addendum 1 to the Supplemental Remedial Investigation Work Plan – Phase 5.  
This document was approved by Ecology with minor revisions and a final copy 
was issued on September 24, 2020. 

 Leidos began planning and coordination of the SRI Phase 5 field activities. 

ACTIVITIES ANTICIPATED FOR THE NEXT REPORTING PERIOD: 

 Leidos will begin SRI Phase 5 field activities at the Site in late-October or early-
November 2020. 

 A groundwater monitoring and sampling event is expected to be completed in 
November or December 2020.  

If you have any questions or comments regarding the information presented in this report, 
please contact me at (425) 482-3323 or via email at russell.s.shropshire@leidos.com. 

Sincerely, 

Leidos, Inc. 

Russell S. Shropshire, PE 
Principal Engineer  

cc:   Greg Vogelpohl – RELLC 
Project File 

mailto:russell.s.shropshire@leidos.com

